
 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 TOWN OF REDINGTON SHORES 

 WORKSHOP MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 29, 2017 – 7:00 P.M. 

 MINUTES 

  

Present upon roll call: Commissioner Henderson, Commissioner Drumm, Commissioner Neal, Vice Mayor 

Kapper and Mayor Adams 

 

OLD BUSINESS                             
Discussion – Traffic Control – 175

th
 Ave. E. 

Mayor Adams asked Vice Mayor Kapper to talk about the speeding issues on 175
th

 Ave. E. Vice Mayor Kapper 

stated that for several years there has been speeding issues on 175
th

 Ave. E. and speed controls should be 

installed. Mayor Adams explained that the town would like to install speed tables, versus the more aggressive 

speed bumps, on 175
th

 Ave. E. Commissioner Henderson asked what Police Chief Hughes thought of installing 

the speed tables and Chief Hughes stated that if the tables were like what the Town of North Redington Beach 

installed on 173
rd

 Ave., he thought it would be a good idea. Commissioner Neal stated that 60% of the people in 

the 175
th

 Ave. district did not want the speed tables. Commissioner Neal asked that the speed limit be enforced 

by giving out tickets. Mayor Adams explained that it was not possible to have 24-hour surveillance on the street 

and if the speed tables saved one life, then it would be worth putting the tables down. Chief Hughes explained 

that during the research there were people driving up to 60mph. Several residents spoke against the placement 

of the speed tables. Mayor Adams suggested that the residents against the speed tables take a ride down 173
rd

 

Ave. in North Redington Beach to check out the speed tables. When asked if the town would put the speed 

tables on other streets, Mayor Adams explained that he couldn’t foresee the future, but it could be possible if 

speeding issues elevated on another street. Mayor Adams stated that he would like to have a vote on the speed 

tables at the next regular meeting.    

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Discussion- Changing Meeting Times 

Mayor Adams asked the Commission about changing the commissioner’s meeting times to 6:00pm and they all 

agreed it would be okay. The mayor stated that there would be a resolution presented at the next regular meeting 

to vote on the new time.  

 

Discussion – Review Police Budget – FY 2017/18 

Police Chief Hughes went through and explained the budget to the commissioners. Mayor Adams stated that the 

budget would be on the agenda of the next regular meeting for the commissioners to vote on.  

 

Discussion – Security Cameras – Town Hall 

Commissioner Henderson asked the commissioners if they would be against putting cameras in the Town Hall. 

All of the Commissioners agreed that it would be a good idea and that the cameras should be HD quality. 

Commissioner Henderson stated that she would do some research and get back to them.  

 

MISCELLANEOUS 

Mayor Adams announced the following meeting dates: 

Regular Meeting – Wednesday, April 12, 2017 – 7:00 p.m. 

Workshop Meeting – Wednesday, April 26, 201 - TBD 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Tracey Cain, CMC 

Town Deputy Clerk 

 


